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Planned Northern Ireland Bill of Rights

Congratulations on provoking a debate on whether there should be a Bill of Rights for Northern Ireland. I believe that the UK government would be most unwise to accede to the demands of a clamorous minority in the Belfast Agreement negotiations. In any case, the same Agreement does not actually require a Bill of Rights Your readers in the Republic of Ireland should consider the first paragraph 9 in the Rights, Safeguards and Equality of Opportunity section of the Belfast Agreement. This contains one of the few reciprocal obligations accepted by the Taoiseach, Mr Ahern on Good Friday 1998. The Irish government signed up to the principle of "an equivalent level of protection of human rights". The phrase "constitutional protection of human rights" in the Republic of Ireland is also used. That means – under the rules of interpretation of treaties in international law – that, whatever human rights regime is imposed by London in Northern Ireland, the Irish government has to put the same rights into Bunreacht na hEireann (the Irish constitution) or into its statute law. Are the people of the Republic of Ireland, including members and leaders of the Church of Ireland there, prepared to accept what the state-sponsored community and voluntary sector of Northern Ireland prescribes when it turns its various wish lists into the language of rights? I do not think so.
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